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Dear Parents and Carers

GREAT SANKEY HIGH SCHOOL (GSHS) CONSULTATION

Further to our letter and detailed fact sheet of 16th December 2016 we write to you again today to provide an update on this situation.  A copy of our previous letter can be found on our website along with the consultation document.

We have had further meetings and discussions and the position so far remains the same in that the GSHS proposed changes to admission criteria is out to consultation, closing on 31/1/17 and it is Diocesan policy that we cannot join a Multi Academy Trust such as Omega (OMAT).  Liverpool Diocese does not object to its schools becoming academies and joining  MATs  as long as the trust is made up of a majority of church schools.  This is not the case with OMAT.

We are aware that there has been some communication which would suggest that a “solution” is close to being achieved from a local Councillor, however we must confirm that no such situation yet exists, no such dialogue has been had with the school recently and we are extremely concerned that any such suggestion could dissuade parents from sending in their own objections, hence this letter today.

Having had a meeting with the Rev. R Peers, Director of Education from the Liverpool Diocese, we stress the need for each and every concerned person to submit an objection to GSHS.  Rev Peers has said that he “strongly encourages all parents to object and that he disagrees with the proposed changes”.  On this basis please do continue to send/email/hand deliver your objections to GSHS as no decision will actually be reached until after the close of the Consultation date. We have been assured by Mr J Wright, Executive Head GSHS and Mr A Bent, Chair of Governors (COG) GSHS that the proposals are not, in their own words, a “done deal”. So, please make your views known.

The school or Governing Body will not provide a draft letter for concerned parties as each objection must be individual in order to be considered and have greater weight.  We have given you as much information that we have available to us in our previous letter.  Please look at our website or ask the school office if you would like another copy.  Each objection, each voice and contact is crucial as this will inform any possible adjudication that there are many objections due to the unfairness that would go against the ‘reasonable’ statement in the Admissions Code.
www.stphilipwestbrook.co.uk
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